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P.O. Box 33201 Baltimore, Maryland 21218 – 0401

443-824-1637

hria3@yahoo.com
April 21, 2020

Councilwoman Mary Pat Clarke

100 Holliday Street, Suite 501
​Baltimore, Maryland 21202
Councilwoman Mary Pat Clarke:

The Hillen Road Improvement Association has been looking forward to having permit parking for our Argonne Drive residents.  The increased parking by Morgan State University students and the anticipated spill-over parking for the proposed Northwood Commons initiated residents’ desire to seek permit parking.  As most residents in the 1500 and 1600 blocks of Argonne Drive are senior citizens, they were unable to find street parking after returning from grocery shopping, medical appointments, and running other errands.  Additionally, persons who arrived home from work after 5 pm found it almost impossible to find a parking space. This Amendment will alleviate these problem parking issues experienced over the past 2-3 years.  
We are in favor of the Amendment however would like to have the enactment of the Ordinance extended due to current circumstances as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic.  The following rationales regarding our request for a delay in implementation are:

· Residents cannot be properly informed of the current permit parking amendment for Area 2 until the pandemic has subsided.
· Residents need to be informed that they will need to pay the cost for parking permits each year until the Northwood Commons is built and operational.  This could be for a period of 2 years. (As stipulated in our Community Benefits Agreement, the owners of Northwood Commons agreed to pay the cost of permit parking for Argonne Drive residents for a period of 20 years once they opened for business.) 

· As of April 20th, Morgan State University’s President, Dr. David Wilson, announced that a decision would be made within the next 3 months regarding his outline of 3 strategic plan models.  Model One was built around a continuation of the current circumstances and current operation protocol; Model Two involves delaying the start of the next academic year until later in the fall and implementing significant social distancing protocols; and Model Three is centered on reopening the campus without restrictions and with a return to normal operations. (All models have some version of online/remote instruction/learning continuing through 2020–21, and all three have major financial implications for Morgan.) 
Based on the above related models for Morgan State University students, it is our strong belief that students will not be impacting parking on Argonne Drive until later in the fall.  

      We would like to request that the Amendment be passed but with the enactment date changed from 30 days after signing and replaced with 180 days (6 months) after signing.  Therefore, we are hopeful that you would consider our request for the change in enactment date since our residents’ current focus is on getting safely through this unprecedented pandemic.

Respectfully,

                                                                                                Paula Purviance

Paula Purviance

HRIA President

